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becomes a popular communication tool, we must be mindful, however, that for the vast

majority of peoples of Asia, Africa and Latin America and the Caribbean the most relevant

medium for receiving information is through the more traditional means of print and electronic
media including radio. Trinidad and Tobago, therefore, support the continued production and

dissemination of the Caribbean media programmes on activities in the UNsystem through the
traditional media formats.

Mr. Chairman,

In respect of traditional media and the news media, Trinidad and Tobago welcome the

efforts of the DPIto disseminate programmes directly to broadcasting stations and to produce
and disseminate television news video and feature material to broadcasters all over the world

through satellite distribution and web delivery, including e-transmissions from the United

Nations Information Centre for the Caribbean to the UNHeadquarters.

The UNInformation Centre for the Caribbean in Port of Spain, Trinidad disseminates and

services the information needs of 19 English and Dutch speaking Member States throughout

the CARICOMsub-region. Its geographic area of responsibility spans the territories of the
Caribbean Sea Basinfrom Belizein the West to Suriname in the East and encompassing Jamaica

and the states of the Eastern Caribbean. Its projected audience consists of a population of
approximately 6.8 million,excluding Haitian creole speaking Haiti.

The Government of Trinidad and Tobago continues to underwrite the rental cost of the

UNIC's office space, thus allowing the Centre in Port of Spain to utilize its annual budget
allocation from the UNto carry out more effectively its communication goals by engaging in

more pro-active outreach and by delivering information products and services to the countries
of the Caribbean that fall within its area of responsibility.

This allocation has, to a large extent, enabled the staff of the UNIC,in particular, the
Director, the National Information Officer and LibraryAssistant to undertake a programme of
visits to the various capitals within the sub-region (Antigua, Barbados, Grenada, Guyana,

Jamaica and St Lucia) during the period August 2007 to December 2008, with a view to

delivering a more robust programme in the sub region in order to place the UN story and

critical issues on the agenda of the Sub-regional media, build partnerships and network with
media practitioners and managers.

Mr. Chairman,
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